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(SET ITEM 1, BOARD AGENDA OF NOVEMBER 15, 2022) 

This report is in response to the November 15, 2022, directive by the Board of Supervisors 
during the Set Matter on the American Rescue Plan Funding Report, to the Director of Public 
Health (Public Health) to work with the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) to report back to the 
Board with a projection on domestic violence programs for next year, including any funding 
needs.  

Background 

Intimate Partner Violence (IPV) and Domestic Violence (DV) programming have long suffered 
from a lack of and unpredictability of funding. During the COVID-19 pandemic which 
exacerbated IPV and DV rates, the gap between service need and available resources has 
widened. Responding to this gap and pursuant to a May 17, 2022, Board motion by former 
Supervisor Kuehl and Supervisor Hahn, CEO recommended for Board approval in the Fiscal 
Year (FY) 22-23 Supplemental Budget an additional $3.1 million in ongoing Net County Cost 
(NCC) County funding to support DV shelter-based services, which was approved by the Board 
on October 4, 2022. However, the Board has recognized there remains an urgent need for DV 
prevention as well as additional, sustained DV funding to effectively address the increasing 
needs of survivors and their families as well as the increased workload facing providers. 

Markers of increasing unmet DV service need include: 
• The increase in homelessness facing the County. Homelessness and DV are frequently

linked, with 33% of the homeless population in 2022 indicating they experienced DV at

some point in their lives. 1

1 
https://www.laalmanac.com/social/so 14.php. 












